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CATHOLIC ARCHBISHOP CONDEMNS NSW ABORTION LEGISLATION 

 
The Catholic Archbishop of Sydney, Most Rev Anthony Fisher OP has condemned a new bill to 

be debated this week in the NSW Parliament which would decriminalise abortion in the state. 

 

Under the proposed law, abortion would be legalised on request for women up to 22 weeks 

pregnant if the procedure is performed by a registered doctor. In instances beyond 22 weeks’ 

gestation, abortion can be legally conducted with the consent of two doctors. 

 

Archbishop Fisher said the new legislation is an attack on the sanctity of life and must be strongly 

opposed. 

 

“New attempts to make abortion even more widely available in NSW are deeply troubling,” 

Archbishop Fisher said. “The measure of a society is how it protects its most vulnerable, be they 

unborn children, their mothers who are too often pressured emotionally, financially and even 

physically to choose against the life of their child, or the sick and frail elderly. 

 

“Rather than pursuing laws that will lead to more abortions, we should instead be investing in 

ways to support pregnant women who feel they have no other choice. 

 

“I urge all Catholics to rally against this proposed law and, at the same time, recommit ourselves 

to reaching out with prayer and practical support for women in crisis.” 

 

Archbishop Fisher is encouraging all Catholics to immediately contact their local state MP given 

the bill is to be tabled this week, urging them to vote against it. 

 

“We must tell our elected MPs that if they are serious about wanting to protect human life they 

must reject this bill,” he said. 

 

 

ENDS  

 

For further information/interviews: Michael Kenny Manager Communications & News 

Media Catholic Archdiocese of Sydney tel: (02) 9390 5348 mobile: 0438 046 406 


